
STAFF REPORT

Date: October 12, 2023

To: School Board

From: Mary Kane, Senior Legal Counsel

Subject: Proposed rescission of Strategic Plan 0.10.010-P

BACKGROUND

A proposal to rescind this policy was heard by the Policy Committee at its October 11, 2023,
meeting. The recommendation for rescission was made as the policy was adopted before 2005,
relates to a superseded strategic plan, and isn’t appropriate for a policy. The District has
developed a new strategic plan.

ANALYSIS OF SITUATION

A Board policy is not the typical format for a strategic plan, and the District’s comprehensive,
multi-year objectives- Forward Together 2021–2025 Strategic Plan for Racial Equity, Inclusion,
and Excellence are published on the District’s website.

FISCAL IMPACT

There is no fiscal impact.

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

There was no community engagement other than discussion in the Policy Committee public
meeting.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends the rescission of this policy.

ATTACHMENTS
A. Strategic Plan 0.10.010-P


